Declassified in Part - Sanitized Copy Approved for Release 2011/12/23: CIA-RDP88G01332R001100110004-4

opy / (ppiore)	
TRANSMITTAL SLIP 18 MARCH	
TO: DDA	
ROOM NO. 7D 24	BUILDING Hg.
REMARKS:	
F	4 87
	Intelligence
	Authorization
<u></u>	0/12:11
EXO/DI	
ADDA	MAR S
DOA	
DDA RE	o
FROM: 2	EG/OCA
ROOM NO. 78 14	BUILDING

STAT

The Director of Central Intelligence

Washington, D.C. 2030.

Oca 86-0823 14 March: 1986

100-13

The Honorable Thomas P. O'Neill, Jr. Speaker of the House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Speaker:

This letter transmits for the consideration of the Congress a proposed "Intelligence Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 1987."

Sufficient resources are needed in Fiscal Year 1987 to continue the progress which the Executive and Legislative Franches have taken together toward revitalization of our nation's Intelligence Community. I am confident that the Congress will provide the resources needed to develop and maintain the intelligence capabilities required to protect the national security in today's increasingly dangerous and complex world.

In drafting this year's Authorization Bill, consideration was given to including several initiatives that had been proposed to the Administration by several members of the House Permanent Select Committee on Intelligence. Some of the proposals are included in this year's Authorization Bill. We are prepared to work with the Congress to develop suitable legislation implementing other proposals which, we believe, have merit.

The proposed Intelligence Authorization Act is accompanied by a detailed section-by-section explanation. Timely consideration of the "Intelligence Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 1987" would be greatly appreciated. The Office of Management and Eudget has advised that enactment of this proposed legislation would be in accordance with the President's program.

Sincerely,

John N. McMahon

Acting Director of Central Intelligence

Enclosure

The Director of Central Intelligence

Washington D C 20505

OCA 86-0824 14 March 1986

The Honorable George Bush President of the Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Mr. President:

This letter transmits for the consideration of the Congress a proposed "Intelligence Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 1987."

Sufficient resources are needed in Fiscal Year 1987 to continue the progress which the Executive and Legislative Franches have taken together toward revitalization of our nation's Intelligence Community. I am confident that the Congress will provide the resources needed to develop and maintain the intelligence capabilities required to protect the national security in today's increasingly dangerous and complex world.

The proposed Intelligence Authorization Act is accompanied by a detailed section-by-section explanation. Timely consideration of the "Intelligence Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 1987" would be greatly appreciated. The Office of Management and Eudget has advised that enactment of this proposed legislation would be in accordance with the President's program.

Sincerely,

John N. McMahon

Acting Director of Central Intelligence

Enclosure